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Dear Parents of MA West Campus, 

Our watch D.O.G.S. program is a great way for our dads to volunteer in our school. We only have 

25 more slots to fill this year. If you would like to sign up for one of these days, please visit this 

website.  

https://signup.com/go/sVvbhCq  

Thank you for all you do for our community, 

Kurt Walker 

Assistant Principal 

 

 

  
 
 
 

https://signup.com/go/sVvbhCq


 

Just a reminder to please pick up your students on time from any after 

school programs/activities. 

 
 

 

Landsharks Running Club -  the Spring Landshark program is full but in need of 
another assistant coach who can be at the practices. If interested, please contact 
Kelly Collier at kcollier@monumentacademy.net. 
 

 

Students may keep library materials over spring break 
 
 

  
 

Wear green and jeans on Thursday March 17th!! 



CMAS Information For Grades 3-5  

 Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),  
 If your child is in 3rd - 5th grade, we are approaching that time of year when we administer the CMAS test (CO State 
Standardized Assessment).  
 Assessments will begin on April 11th and conclude on April 21st.  

● 5th Grade testing dates are 4/7 - 4/13 (Science, ELA, and Math)*  

● 4th Grade testing dates are 4/13 - 4/19 (ELA and Math)*  

● 3rd Grade testing dates are 4/19 - 4/22 (ELA and Math)*  

 Throughout the school year, Monument Academy will administer a variety of content related tests per state and 
federal requirements. The assessment calendar details each of the  assessments (grades tested, purpose of test, 
dates of tests, format of tests)  Monument Academy Website .  
 Per Colorado law (HB 15-1323), parents have the right to refuse to have their child(ren) take state standardized tests 
marked with an asterisk (*). Also, per the same law, Lewis-Palmer School District adopted a policy for both paper/pencil 
and parent opt-out, available on the school  district website. Information regarding the process for parent refusal is 
located on the MA  website using this link  Family ID Refusal Form Link  
 We appreciate positive encouragement of your student’s participation in these assessments. If you have any questions, 
please email Britany Blair at  bblair@monumentacademy.net  for any questions regarding CMAS testing for grades 3-5.  
 You may also find helpful information on our  Monument Academy Website  or the state website  
http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment .  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Save the Dates: 
March 17- St. Patrick’s Day, wear green and jeans 

March 21st-25th – Spring Break, No School 
April 8th-18th- Scholastic book fair 

April 29th- Library loans stop 

https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/assessment-refusal-faqs/
https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/assessment-refusal-faqs/
https://www.familyid.com/programs/monument-academy-state-standardized-assessment-refusal-2021-2022
https://www.familyid.com/programs/monument-academy-state-standardized-assessment-refusal-2021-2022
https://www.familyid.com/programs/monument-academy-state-standardized-assessment-refusal-2021-2022
mailto:bblair@monumentacademy.net
https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/assessment-refusal-faqs/
https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/assessment-refusal-faqs/
https://www.monumentacademy.net/parent-information/assessments/assessment-refusal-faqs/
http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment
http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment
http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment
http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment
http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment
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SECURE YOUR SPOT 
TODAY 
Register at INVENT.ORG/CAMP or 
800-968-4332 

Grades:  K - 6th 

Location
: 

 Monument Academy  

1150  Village Ridge Pt, Monument, CO  

 80132 

Date
: 

 June 6 - 10, 2022 

Time & Cost:  9:00 AM to 3:30 PM  

$250 (before discount) 

Camp Director:  Andrea Dickey  

If these dates/times don’t work for you, 
please visit  invent.org/cam

p  for other locations near you. 

Scan to secure 
your spot today! 
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How Sick is Too Sick?  

When Children and Staff Should Stay Home from School or Child Care  

Evaluation of a sick child must consider which diseases are currently circulating among 
students, staff, and the community. Known exposure to cases or an outbreak of a 
contagious disease (including but not limited to those listed here), even without a 
confirmed diagnosis, may necessitate more stringent return to school requirements.   

During Colorado's ongoing response to the COVID-19 pandemic, children and staff who 
have symptoms consistent with COVID-19 should receive testing, and follow the COVID-19 
isolation guidance until testing is completed or if they test positive. If the individual tests 
negative for COVID-19, the individual should then follow the recommendations for their 
disease or symptoms using the below guidance.   

There are four main reasons to keep children and adults at home:  
1. The child or staff is at risk of infecting others with COVID-19 or another contagious illness, 

either because of symptoms or recent close contact.  

2. The child or staff member does not feel well enough to take part in usual activities. For 

example, a child is overly tired, fussy or will not stop crying.  

3. A child needs more care than teachers and staff can provide while still caring for the other 

children.  

4. The child or staff member has symptoms or an illness is on this list, and staying home is 

required.  
    
  

  

Guidance for COVID-19 
Symptoms  

Child or staff member must stay home?  

https://covid19.colorado.gov/cases-and-outbreaks-child-care-schools
https://covid19.colorado.gov/cases-and-outbreaks-child-care-schools
https://covid19.colorado.gov/cases-and-outbreaks-child-care-schools
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COVID-19 symptoms which 
must be fully resolved 
before a child or staff 
member returns to school  
  

● Feeling Feverish, 

having chills or  
Fever  
(Temperature of  
100.4°F or greater. 
Babies who are 4 
months or younger 
need to see a doctor 
right away for a fever 
of 100°F or higher)  

● Shortness of breath  
or difficulty breathing  

● Nausea,  
Vomiting/Throwing  
Up  

● Diarrhea  
(Frequent, loose, or 
watery stools (poop) 
compared to normal 
ones that are not 
caused by food or 
medicine)   

● Cough*  
  

Yes – These symptoms are often present in individuals with COVID-19 and 
other contagious infectious disease, and a person with any of these symptoms 
(whether new or worsening from baseline) should first receive a diagnostic 
test for COVID-19.  

  
When to seek emergency medical attention  

● Trouble breathing  

● Persistent pain or pressure in the chest  

● New confusion  

● Inability to wake or stay awake  

● Pale, gray, or blue-colored skin, lips or nail beds, depending on skin tone  

These are not all possible symptoms. Please call your medical provider for any 
other symptoms that are severe or concerning to you.   

Call 911 or call ahead to your local emergency facility. Notify the operator that 
you are seeking care for someone who has or may have COVID-19.  

  
If all symptoms are consistent with the usual symptoms of a known chronic 
condition and the child is otherwise well enough to return to school, no further 
evaluation is necessary.   

  
If the test is positive, or the individual has not yet been tested, the individual 
should follow CDPHE’s isolation guidance,  
https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine. Further guidance for 
the school or child care can be found at  
https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-for-operationalizing-cdcschool-
guidance.  

   
If the test is negative AND the symptoms are explained by a specific illness 
other than COVID-19, then the child or staff can return to school or child 
care following exclusion guidelines for that illness.   

  
If the test is negative and the illness is not explained by a new illness or a known 
chronic condition, the ill individual should still stay home until symptoms have 
been resolved for at least 24 hours without medication.  

  
*Students and staff may return if the cough is not fully resolved following discussion 
with a care provider.   

COVID-19 symptoms which 
must be improving before a 
child or staff member 
returns to school or child 
care   

Yes – These symptoms are often present in individuals with COVID-19, and a 
person with any of these symptoms (whether new or worsening from 
baseline) should receive a diagnostic test for COVID-19. If all symptoms are 
consistent with the usual symptoms of a known chronic condition and  

https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine
https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine
https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-for-operationalizing-cdc-school-guidance
https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-for-operationalizing-cdc-school-guidance
https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-for-operationalizing-cdc-school-guidance
https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-for-operationalizing-cdc-school-guidance
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Sore throat 
Runny nose or 
congestion 
Muscle or body 
aches Headache  
Fatigue  
New Loss of Taste or  
Smell**  

the child is otherwise well enough to return to school, no further evaluation 
is necessary.  

  

If the diagnostic COVID test is positive, or the individual has not yet been 
tested, the individual should follow CDPHE’s isolation guidance, 
https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine. Further guidance can 
be found at https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-
foroperationalizing-cdc-school-guidance.  

  
If the diagnostic test is negative and the symptoms are explained by a specific 
illness other than COVID-19, then the child or staff can return to school or 
child care following exclusion guidelines for that illness.  

  
If the COVID test is negative and the illness is not explained by a new 
illness or a known chronic condition, the ill individual may return to school 
as long as all symptoms are improving and cough, shortness of breath, 
fever, diarrhea and vomiting have fully resolved.   

  
**Loss of taste or smell can persist for weeks or months. This condition does 
not need to be resolved or improving before an individual returns to school 
or care.   

  
     

https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine
https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine
https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-for-operationalizing-cdc-school-guidance
https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-for-operationalizing-cdc-school-guidance
https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-for-operationalizing-cdc-school-guidance
https://covid19.colorado.gov/practical-guide-for-operationalizing-cdc-school-guidance
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Guidance for Symptoms  
Not Due to a Specific  
Disease, Following a  
Negative COVID Test  

  
Child or staff must stay home?  

Diarrhea  
Frequent, loose, or watery 
stools (poop) compared to 
normal ones that are not 
caused by food or medicine.  

Yes – Unless the diarrhea is related to an existing chronic condition, is explained 
by a diagnosed condition not requiring the person to stay home, or is consistent 
with the person's baseline.   
  
The child or staff member may return to school or child care 24 hours after their 
last episode of diarrhea unless the diarrhea is caused by an illness that requires 
them to stay home longer. If the diarrhea is explained by a specific illness, then 
the child or staff can return to school or child care following exclusion guidelines 
for that illness.  

Fever  
Fever is a temperature of 
100.4°F or greater. Babies 
who are 4 months or younger 
need to see a doctor right 
away for a fever of 100°F or 
higher.  

Yes – The child or staff member may return to school or child care if the fever has 
been resolved for 24 hours without fever reducing medications unless the fever is 
caused by an illness that requires them to stay home longer. If the fever is 
explained by a specific illness COVID-19, then the child or staff can return to 
school or child care following exclusion guidelines for that illness.  

Flu-like Symptoms  
Fever  
Sore throat  
Runny nose or congestion  
  

  

  

Yes - Children and staff may return to school or child care as long as they are 
fever-free for 24 hours without the use of fever-reducing medications and other 
symptoms are improving, unless the symptoms are caused by an illness that 
requires them to stay home longer. If the symptoms can be explained by a specific 
illness, then follow the exclusion guidelines for that illness.   

  
In consultation with a healthcare provider, additional evaluation for flu-like 
illnesses, sore throat, and upper respiratory symptoms may be appropriate, 
including evaluation for strep throat.  

Vomiting/Throwing Up  
  

Yes – Unless the vomiting is related to an existing chronic condition or is explained 
by a diagnosed condition not requiring the person to stay home.  If the vomiting is 
unexplained and inconsistent with the person’s baseline state of health, the child 
or staff member may return 24 hours after their last episode of vomiting. If the 
vomiting can be explained by a specific illness, then follow the exclusion 
guidelines for that illness.   
  

If a child with a recent head injury vomits, seek medical attention.   

    
 

Guidance for Specific 
Diagnosed Illnesses  

Child or staff must stay home?  

Chicken Pox  
Yes - until the blisters have dried and crusted (usually 6 days), or in 
immunized people without crusting, until no lesions within 24 hour 
period.  
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Conjunctivitis (pink eye)  
Pink color of eye and thick 
yellow/green discharge  

No – children and adults do not need to stay home unless they have a 
fever or are not able to participate in usual activities. Call your doctor for 
advice and possible treatment.  

COVID-19 (clinical 
diagnosis, symptoms 
without testing, or a 
positive diagnostic test)  

   

Yes – children and staff who have suspected COVID-19 or who have been 

diagnosed with COVID-19 must be excluded and follow CDPHE’s isolation 

guidance.   

Guidance for schools and child care settings can be found here:  

https://covid19.colorado.gov/cases-and-outbreaks-child-care-schools.  

Fifth’s Disease (parvovirus)  No – the illness is no longer contagious once the rash appears.  

Hand Foot and Mouth  
Disease (Coxsackie virus)  

No - unless the child or adult has mouth sores, has uncontrollable drooling 
or is not able to take part in usual activities.  

Head Lice or Scabies  
Yes - children may stay at school or child care until the end of the day 
but cannot return until after they have had the first treatment.  

Hepatitis A, Salmonella,  
Shigella, or Shiga-toxin  
Producing E. coli  

Yes – children and staff may return to school or child care when cleared 
by the health department.  

Herpes  
No - unless there are open sores that cannot be covered or there is 
uncontrollable drooling.  

Impetigo  
Yes – children and adults need to stay home until 24 hours after antibiotic 
treatment has started.  

Ringworm  
Yes - children may stay at school or child care until the end of the day 
but cannot return until after they have had the first treatment. Keep the 
area covered for the first 3 days if participating in activities with person 
to person contact.  

Roseola  No - unless there is a fever or behavior changes.  

Influenza  
Yes - Children and staff should remain out of school or child care until 
they are fever-free for 24 hours without the use of fever-reducing 
medications and other symptoms have been improving for 24 hours.  

Croup, RSV (Respiratory  No - It is recommended that children and staff remain out of school or  

Syncytial Virus)  child care until they are fever-free for 24 hours without the use of fever 
reducing medications and other symptoms have been improving for 24 
hours.  

Strep Throat  
Yes - for 12 hours after starting antibiotics unless the doctor says that it is 
okay to return to school sooner.   

https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine
https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine
https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine
https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine
https://covid19.colorado.gov/isolation-and-quarantine
https://covid19.colorado.gov/cases-and-outbreaks-child-care-schools
https://covid19.colorado.gov/cases-and-outbreaks-child-care-schools
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Other Vaccine Preventable  
Diseases Measles, Mumps, 
Rubella (German Measles),  
Pertussis (Whooping Cough)  

Yes – Children and staff can return to school once they are no longer 
contagious (see Infectious Disease Guidelines). Public health consultation 
may be necessary.  

Yeast Infections  
Thrush or Candida diaper  
rash  

No - follow good hand washing and hygiene practices.  

Other   
Symptoms or illnesses not 
listed  

Contact the child care center director or school health staff to see if the 
child or staff member needs to stay home (see Infectious Disease 
Guidelines).  

  
This document was developed in collaboration with pediatricians, medical epidemiologists and public health professionals.  
The information presented is intended for educational purposes only. It is not intended to take the place of your personal 
doctor’s advice and is not intended to diagnose, treat, cure or prevent any disease. The information should not be used in place 
of a visit, call or consultation or advice of your doctor or other health care provider.  
  
References  
American Academy of Pediatrics. Managing Infectious Diseases in Child Care and Schools: A Quick Reference Guide. Aronson 
SS, Shope TR, eds. 5th ed. Itasca, IL: American Academy of Pediatrics; 2020.20.   
Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment. Infectious Diseases In Child Care and School Settings:  
Guidelines for Child Care Providers and Health Consultants, School Nurses and Other Personnel. 2022.  
Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment. COVID-19 Resources. https://covid19.colorado.gov/. October 7, 2020.  
  
Updated March 2022  

 

 

 

 

  

https://covid19.colorado.gov/
https://covid19.colorado.gov/
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Please see our Staff Stoplight of the week 
 

On behalf of Ms. Barrette and Mr. Walker, our Character Spotlight Staff Members of the week are… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monument Academy is Hiring. 
Apply here! 

 

 

We would LOVE for parents to sub as teachers or paras!! 

 

 
 

https://www.monumentacademy.net/quick-links/employment/
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Landsharks Running Club 

Learn the essentials of running and field events at our Summer Camps! 

 

Emphasis will be placed on form, function, stamina, and pace. Athletes, from grades Kindergarten - 8th 

grade (in Fall 2022), will enjoy learning these skills through games and workouts! 

 

During Track Camp, athletes will become familiar with the javelin, relays, shot put, short distance running, 

as well as long distance running and everyone's favorite, the hurdles!  

SUMMER CAMP SESSION/PRICING INFORMATION 

 

Regular Registration 

$95 begins March 16th 

SESSION 1 

June 6th - 10th, 9:00-10:30 am 

 Monument/Bear Creek Elementary 

1330 Creekside Drive 

Monument, CO 80132 

 

SESSION 2 

June 13th - 17th, 9:00-10:30 am 

Mountain Ridge Middle School 

 9150 Lexington Drive 

Colorado Springs, CO 80920 

 

SESSION 3 

July 11th - 15th, 9:00-10:30 am 

The Vanguard School 

1605 S Corona Avenue 

Colorado Springs, CO 80905 

REGISTER HERE 

 
Mrs. Kelly Collier 
Monument Academy Librarian 

 
 

https://landsharkrunclub.sportngin.com/register/form/816900787#_ga=2.119285452.41059211.1645465467-1770259647.1643333468
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As Promised – Additional Outerwear 
 
 
Lands’ End now has the Crew Sweatshirt, (that MUST have our Monument Academy Logo on it), 
available for order.  Just shop under School Number 900030560.  Thank you for your patience. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

***VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES!!*** 

 
 

 
  

 
Thank you to all the WATCH D.O.G.S., it is great to have you back in our school. 
We have plenty of available openings, grab your spot now. 
 
 

Watch Dogs:  

https://signup.com/go/sVvbhCq  

 

Music:  

https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/4090949aba822aa8-5thgrade 

 

 

https://signup.com/go/sVvbhCq
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/4090949aba822aa8-5thgrade


17 
 

 



18 
 

 
 
 
Students, have you accepted Mrs. Collier’s 20 Book Reading Challenge? She’s excited about reading 
and wants to explore new books! The library is FULL of great books for you!! 
  
Read 1 book per category (20 books total if you complete the Challenge!) 
Cannot be a book read previously. 
Books should be appropriate for the reader’s reading level. Not too easy and not too hard… reading 
together with your young child is allowed. 
Parents initial the log. 
Please let your teacher know when you have read 5, 10, 15 or 20 books! 
Prizes will be delivered to the classroom. 
Please direct questions to our Librarian, Mrs. Collier kcollier@monumentacademy.net 
Challenge ends April 4th 
  

Prizes given out along the way: 
• 5 books completed – a bookmark or pencil and candy 

• 10 books – a treasure box prize and rice krispie treat 

• 15 books by April 8th - $4 coupon to shop at the book fair (fair is April 8-18th) 

• 20 books by April 4th – celebration party in May with the super cool Principals 

 
 
 
  

 Spring Library Book Clubs for 3rd and 4th graders 

MA 3rd graders are invited to join Mrs. Collier’s book club to read and discuss the 
award winning book Because of Winn-Dixie written by Kate DiCamillo. 

Book club will meet during lunch and recess. (bring your lunch with you to room 
104) 

Thursday, March 10, Thursday, March 17 and Thursday, March 31 

mailto:kcollier@monumentacademy.net
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MA 4th graders are invited to join Mrs. Collier’s book club to read and discuss the 
internationally acclaimed fiction book Pay it Forward: Young Readers Edition written by 
Catherine Ryan Hyde. 

Book club will meet during morning recess (optional to bring a snack with you to 
room 104) 

Thursday, March 17, Thursday, March 31, and Thursday, April 7 

 Pay It Forward is a moving, uplifting novel about Trevor McKinney, a twelve-
year-old boy accepts his teacher’s challenge to earn extra credit. Trevor’s idea is simple: do a good deed 
for three people, and instead of asking them to return the favor, ask them to “pay it forward” to three 

others who need help. In this “quiet, steady masterpiece with an incandescent ending” (Kirkus Reviews), 
Trevor’s actions change his community forever. 

  

Copies of both books are in the library to borrow for the book clubs. 
Please email our librarian, Mrs. Collier, to RSVP and for more 
information. kcollier@monumentacademy.net 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:kcollier@monumentacademy.net
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Author, motivator and sometime runner, Marcia Canter spoke to the fourth and fifth grade classes on February 28 about the writing 
experience and the importance of eliminating malaria in Africa and other places. As a Denver author and youth facilitator, Marcia 
has been writing stories since she was eight years old and believes in the power of literature to teach empathy to children and teens. 
Her stories show youth that they can make a difference. Her organization, Booklanthropy, donates a portion of the book proceeds to 
causes that improve the world. 

 

• Mosquito Madness tells a story about a fifth grade girl named Becca who learns about malaria and 
what she and her friends can do to help fight it. They also gain perspective on each other’s lives.  

• Postcard From Me continues the story of Becca and her friends. Becca goes through some stormy 
times with friends and family, but in the end, she sees how a community can come together.  

• Postcards From Hollywood—Becca’s four friends go on their own journey. The four travel through 
disagreements, conflict and family issues to come together and make dreams into reality. 

Marcia’s Background: More than 20 years of working with youth as Youth Director at Arvada United Methodist 
Church, Summer Lunch Program coordinator, PeaceJam Camp Director, Girl Scout Leader. Under her leadership, more 
than $15,000 has been raised to fight malaria. Serves on Council of Champions for Nothing But Nets (an organization 
working to end malaria); training (again) for a half marathon. Read more on her website Booklanthropy.com. 

Books are available for $13.00 or buy two for $22 or three for $30. She’s happy to sign any of them if desired. They are also available 
on Amazon.  

Order Form 
___Mosquito Madness   ____Postcards From Me  _____Postcards From Hollywood 
 
First and Last Name__________________________________Teacher/Period________________________________________ 
 
Only cash or check please.  Checks should be made out to Booklanthropy. Only 15 copies of Mosquito Madness are available for 
autographs. Thank you! Email Marcia@booklanthropy.com if you’re interested in joining a virtual book club this summer. 
 

 
Author, motivator and sometime runner, Marcia Canter spoke to the fourth and fifth grade classes on February 28 about the writing 
experience and the importance of eliminating malaria in Africa and other places. As a Denver author and youth facilitator, Marcia 
has been writing stories since she was eight years old and believes in the power of literature to teach empathy to children and teens. 
Her stories show youth that they can make a difference. Her organization, Booklanthropy, donates a portion of the book proceeds to 
causes that improve the world. 

 

• Mosquito Madness tells a story about a fifth grade girl named Becca who learns about malaria and what she and 
her friends can do to help fight it. They also gain perspective on each other’s lives.  

• Postcard From Me continues the story of Becca and her friends. Becca goes through some stormy times with 
friends and family, but in the end, she sees how a community can come together.  

• Postcards From Hollywood—Becca’s four friends go on their own journey. The four travel through disagreements, conflict and 
family issues to come together and make dreams into reality. 

Marcia’s Background: More than 20 years of working with youth as Youth Director at Arvada United Methodist Church, Summer 
Lunch Program coordinator, PeaceJam Camp Director, Girl Scout Leader. Under her leadership, more than $15,000 has been raised 
to fight malaria. Serves on Council of Champions for Nothing But Nets (an organization working to end malaria); training (again) for a 
half marathon. Read more on her website Booklanthropy.com. 
Books are available for $13.00 or buy two for $22 or three for $30. She’s happy to sign any of them if desired. They are also available 
on Amazon.  

Order Form 
___Mosquito Madness   ____Postcards From Me  _____Postcards From Hollywood 
 
First and Last Name__________________________________Teacher/Period________________________________________ 

mailto:Marcia@booklanthropy.com
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Only cash or check please.  Checks should be made out to Booklanthropy. Only 15 copies of Mosquito Madness are available for 
autographs. Thank you! Email Marcia@booklanthropy.com if you’re interested in joining a virtual book club this summer. 
 
 

 

Kelly Collier 

Librarian 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEARBOOK 
2021-2022 Mon u m en t  Aca d em y   

Presch ool a n d  Elem en t a ry  Yea r book   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Yearbooks  are  

now  $30.  
 

To p u r ch a se  a  y ea r b ook :  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

h t t p s :/ / w w w . jos t en s .com / a p p s / s t or e / p r od u ct Br ow s e / 1355311/

Mon u m en t -Aca d em y/ 2022-

Ye a ook / 2021072304172464394/ CAT ALOG_SHOP/  

 

Do y ou hav e  pictures  of y our s tudent in the ir 

classroom  or at another school re lated ev ent?  

You r  p ict u re s  ca n  b e  in  t h e  y ea rb ook ! 

Plea se  u p loa d  p h ot os  t o  t h e  y ea rb ook  

d a t a b a se  b y  click in g t h is  lin k  a n d  use  the  

code  416224579 for  t h e  “ User  ID”  w h en  

p rom p t ed :  

 

 

h t t p s :/ / im a ges . jos t en s .com / 416224579  
 

 

mailto:Marcia@booklanthropy.com
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MA PTO WEST NEWS 

 
 

 

 
Due to illness, we have rescheduled our March PTO meeting. The new meeting date will be April 6th. 

 It will be held in the PTO room (125) at MA-West  
on at 8:30am. Light refreshments will be served.  

(The room is on the first floor, first room past the exit to the playground.) 

 
 

 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP MA EARN CASH EACH TIME YOU SHOP! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

King Sooper Community Rewards program is active for MA.  It is easy and does not cost anything. It is 

super easy to set-up and then automatic every time you shop. It does not take away from your personal fuel 

points or coupons. Our PTO will simply get a percentage back of all purchases. 

 

Sign Up today to Help MA: 

1. Log on to your personal account on Kingsoopers.com (you cannot do this from the app) 

2. Click “My account” under Valued Customer tab at the top of the page 

3. Community Rewards (menu on the left side) 

4. Add Organization: type in “Monument Academy,” then click Monument Academy “BF553” 

5. Enroll 

 



24 
 

 
 



25 
 

 

 
 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SERVING ON THE PTO? 

The PTO is a fun way to get more involved with Monument Academy and work with an incredible team! 

Please contact maptopresident@gmail.com for more information. 

 

YOU CAN FIND US ON FACEBOOK 

(West Campus) https://www.facebook.com/MonumentAcademyPTO/ 

CONTACT US: 

President - maptopresident@gmail.com  

Vice President - maptovicepresident@gmail.com  

Treasurer - maptotreasurer@gmail.com  

Secretary - maptosecreatry@gmail.com 

 

mailto:maptopresident@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/MonumentAcademyPTO/
mailto:maptosecreatry@gmail.com

